
  

  In this issue:  

 Presidents messageééééééééééééééééééééé..2 

 Cover photo creditéééééééééééééééééééééé.3 

 New membersééééééééééééééééééééééé....3 

 Monthly meetingééééééééééééééééééééééé.3 

 Annual Scubarbecueéééé..............................................................4 

 Some Memories of the MBDCéééééééééééééééé....5 

 A Seasonal Video Series Projectééééééééééééééé...9 

 Akumal: Place of the Turtlesééééééééééééééééé.10 

 Shooting Gallery.................................................................................14 

 Upcoming tripsééééééééééééééééééééééé.20 

 Marketplaceéééééééééééééééééééééééé..21 

 About Marker Buoyséééééééééééééééééééé...23 

T
h

e
 B

u
o

y
 T

e
n

d
e

r
 

M
a

rk
e

r 
B

u
o

y
 D

iv
e

 C
lu

b
 |
 S

e
a

tt
le

, 
W

a
s
h

in
g

to
n

 

M
a

rc
h

 2
0

1
7

 



н 

 

 

Presidentôs Message   

 

Springtime is coming! It's not hard to see the changes, both above and below the waves, that 

signal this change in seasons. I always find this season invigorating, and the cool mornings 

make it very comfortable to suit up pre-dive, when it's not rainingé 

  

We've been hard at work planning some exciting activities for this year. In addition to getting 

everything lined up for our picnic later on, we've been hard at work getting things ready for the 

Banquet that is just around the corner, April 8th! The annual banquet is one of my favorite events 

that we put on, and I hope to see y'all there. 

  

As Andrea Naert sent out in a notice previously, we have secured some really great raffle prizes 

this year.  Many are donations from our own members, and include a brand new dive computer, 

brand new BCD, a couple pieces of original artwork, a Dive Alert, some assorted dive gear and 

accessories, and even a private flight!  

  

For our grand prize, we have also secured a 6-person dive boat charter (the whole boat!) for one 

lucky winner!.   

  

Steve Kalilimoku has been hard at work securing many 

other valuable prizes from local dive shops, local underwa-

ter camera specialty stores, local dive charters, and other 

local businesses. Let me say that one more time, LOCAL.  

  

I want to express my gratitude to the local dive shops and 

other local dive businesses. They provide  a lot all year 

round, in both gear and services, as well as their time to 

keep the local dive community going. I want to encourage 

you, and the dive community at large, to think about the 

local shops first when looking to get a new mask, or that new dive computer you've been eyeing, 

or enjoying a day out on the water with fantastic local dive charters. It is their generosity which 

keep this community going. Letôs pay that generosity back. 

  

If you would like to assist with organizing or assisting with any Marker Buoy events, please let 

someone on the Board know that you would like to volunteer your services. These events can be 

time consuming to plan and organiz.  Any and any and all assistance is greatly appreciated. 

  

See ya'll at the shindig! 
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Cover Photo 

Taken by:  Andrew Eve  

Subject and Location:   Godôs Pocket, Hurst Island, Canada 

Camera data: Panasonic LX-100 with Nauticam Macro Converter 

 

 

New Members 

Welcome to the Club!  Youôve joined one of the most active and social dive clubs in the region. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you can tell from Meetup we have a steady stream of activities going on for divers of all       

experience and skill levels. You are also invited to attend the monthly club meeting.  The meeting 

is a great opportunity to meet club members in person, hear from interesting speakers, and get 

into the swing of things.  Details are on the Meetup site. 

 

¶ First time dive hosts will receive a 5 fill air card from Lighthouse Dive Center. 

¶ If you get 6 Club members to attend you will also earn a 10 fill card from the dive shop of your 

choice.   

Thatôs almost $100 for very little work, but lots of fun.  Everybody wins!  

 

  

 

April Monthly Meeting  

April 5, 2017 

Sunset Hill Community Center 

 

 

This monthôs guest speaker is Pam Moriarty who will be 

talking with us about the ñhow and whyò of low oxygen 

events in Hood Canal.   

 

   

David Kennedy  Louise Rutter 

Zane Shi  Mark Newland 

   

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjc1O7dsNnSAhVY6WMKHbTVBSoQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FHood_Canal&psig=AFQjCNEiXXuVaTE0swZNFVP0d2erZqWh9A&ust=1489697214910977
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Scubarbecue Two!!  
Saturday April 8th  

5 pm untilĄĄĄ 
Sunset Hill Community Club 

3003 Northwest 66th Street, Seattle 

 
Delicious food provided by Famous Daveüs BBQ 

Vegetarian and non-vegetarian options.  Food for all! 
 

Many incredible prizes are available in the raffle  
Raffle tickets available for purchase on-site at $1 each and 6 for $5 

 

Socialize with dive buddies old and new! 

* Drinks and snacks from 5ú6 pm 
* Dinner at 6 pm 
* Then the raffle begins!!!   

 
Sign up now and pay $35 per person via Paypal for your banquet ticket. 
 
A partial list of some of the raffle prizes: 
¶ Dive charters with Puget Sound and San Juan Island dive charter boats 
¶ Private airplane flight 
¶ Gift certificates from local dive/camera stores 
¶ Dive Alert  
¶ Regulator set  
¶ Tickets to Seattle Aquarium 
¶ New BCD 
¶ New dive computer 
¶ Dive-themed artwork and photos  
¶ And much, much, much more!!! 
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Hello Marker Bouy dive Club 

I'm Jim Morrison and I was a member of the club (Marker Boy Dive Club) for a number of years 

starting in 1962.  We were very close friends with John and Elma Miller. In fact, Julie and I lived 

behind the dive shop on Meridian ave. North next to them right after we were married in 1965.  

After 50 years of diving and about 1,000 dives, I gave it up about 5 years ago. 

The purpose of my writing is that Judy Brown (Bob and Judy were members too for a long time and 

we still see them occasionally) gave me a collection of notes, mailing lists, the club constitution, 

minutes, safety rules, dive notes, from about 1967 to '69.  Judy was secretary for much of that 

time.  I may also have some old photos much like the ones I saw on your history page.  The binder 

is a three ring notebook about one inch thick. Would there be any interest in these old  docu-

ments?    

Thanks,  Jim Morrison, Hansville, WA 

Steve Kalilimoku was fortunate to be contacted by a former Marker Buoy member from 

wayyyyyy back in our Clubôs history who has generously offered to share (in this newsletter 

and in future issues) some wonderful treasures from the past.  Read on!   
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Some Memories of the Marker Buoy Dive Club  

Text written and photos provided by Jim Morrison 

 

My father had spent his young adult life at sea and was fascinated with deep sea diving. That    

probably had something to do with my insatiable interest in diving.  Some time around March 1962  

I walked into the Marker Buoy Dive Shop in Ballard and instantly became friends with John Miller.    

I made payments on a regulator, wet suit kit, and a tank.  Each was about $35 at the time. I took the 

NAUI Scuba diving class that John taught at the Aquadive Swimming Pool in Lake City.  

 

I remember my little diving textbook.  It was titled Underwater Safety Including Curriculum for Sport 

Diving Training Program  It was written by E.R. Cross, Master diver.  E.R. Cross was a legend at 

the time, and still is. He had started the Sparling School of Deep Sea Diving. Little did I know then 

that I would years later meet E.R. Cross and some of his friends and swap diving stories over         

dinner in his home in Hawaii. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I joined the dive club John Miller had started, the Marker Boys. He took me diving on a recent 

wreck, which was my first dive after graduating from his diving class. It was on the recent wreck of 

the "Alaskan Reefer" just off Walan Point on Indian Island.  We went up in his twin screw 35-foot 

"Sea Ducer".  
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 The wreck was shallow, only 35 feet or so to the bottom.  The visibility was 20 feet at best and 

worse inside the wreck where salmon were starting to rot.  The crabs were having a field day   

eating the salmon.  The wreck lay listing over on its starboard and as I recall we entered through 

the openings on the port side. With the poor vis it was hard to tell most of the time exactly where 

we were inside the wreck. I was too excited to appreciate all things I expected, and later loved, in 

diving.  I did however feel a great sense of accomplishment, and John praised my skills and 

thanked me for being a good buddy. I was neither very skillful and I was certainly not a good   

buddy, but that was just like John to say that.  He inspired a lot of young divers.  

 

It is not easy to explain how it was to be a diver in those days.  Skin Diver Magazine had a very   

local flavor in those days. Divers quickly bonded with one another.  Divers considered themselves 

a select group because diving was new, adventurous and even risky at the time.  We did it without 

some of the safety equipment divers use now. Our single hose regulators actually had only one 

hose. You were expected to be a good free diver first, a SCUBA diver second.  There was a great 

pioneering spirit felt by divers in the early years. There seemed to be an incredible underwater 

realm just waiting to be explored.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I was drafted into the Army for two years and returned to Seattle and was active in the Marker 

Boys again.  We often took week-long trips up into British Columbia and dove at Powell River and 

the Sechelt Peninsula.  In both winter and summer we dove the many more popular sites in Puget 

Sound.  
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We took weekend excursions to the San Juan Islands.  Spear fishing was popular with a few of 

us, but John Miller steered us more toward U/W photography when he could.  Later, diving in  

Cozumel, Mexico with my daughter ('86) a Dive Master told us divers from the Pacific Northwest 

had reputation of being strong divers because they had learned to deal with strong tidal currents.  

 

I might mention that in about 1967 Al Newell started a splinter group called The Northwest       

Hydronauts.  The intent was having a more experienced group that was willing to do more        

adventurous endeavors. The Hydronauts got involved with Spencer Campbell the director of the 

Virginia Mason Diving Research Center and participated in some of the research, sometimes as 

guinea pigs.   

 

Many if not most of the Marker Boys assisted John with the basic SCUBA class.  Originally the 

graduation dive was done at Golden Gardens Park, but later at Alki Beach in what I understand is 

now called the Alki Beach Junkyard.  Our group was instrumental in adding that "junk" to attract 

marine life.  

 

After that I was still active in the club, but split my time between diving and other recreational  

pursuits.  We moved to Alaska in 1980 then to Southern California, then back to Mukilteo in 1987 

where I was active with the Upper Sound Diving Association who met at Underwater Sports in 

Everett.   We retired in Hansville, WA and I enjoyed having my gear to work on the bottom of my 

boat and occasionally diving at the nearby Colvos Rocks. I sold my dive gear and my boat about 

5 years ago.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Author, James P. Morrison hereby grants and assigns to the Publisher of the Marker Buoy Dive Club, its successors, repre-

sentatives, and assigns, the sole and exclusive right to publish (i.e., print, publish, or sell) the Work in the English language in all 

forms in the United States of America, its territories and dependencies, and Canada forever. 
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A Seasonal Video Series Project  

 

Text, photo and video by: Zoe Powell  

 
 
¶ The video  (click on URL below to access video) is part of a series I am working on which is 

filming three different locations for the different seasons of the year.  

 

¶ Edmonds Underwater Park is the only underwater location, but I will be publishing videos of it 

for Spring, Summer, and possibly Fall.  

 

¶ I will also eventually have more Puget Sound-based videos that are more species specific. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dkix0zY4aV0   

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dkix0zY4aV0
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Akumal: Place of the Turtles   

Text and photos by Myra Wisotzky 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During my dive vacation in Mexico last year the only road in and out of town was blocked for three 

days as part of a protest action.  The protesters piled tree branches, debris, wire fencing and 

rocks to prevent traffic getting in and out.  Police in heavy SWAT gear showed their presence in 

the town center and on the beach.  

 

Now, that got your attention, didnôt it?  You saw the title to this piece and thought it would be 

about sea turtles.  You anticipated reading about dive sites with exotic names such as Tzimi- Ha, 

Las Redes, Punta Sur, Ak, and Tortuga.  You pictured a vibrant palette of colors and textures in 

an array of photos highlighting reef encrusted with diverse corals and sponges.  Your imagination 

had you basking in the warm sun surrounded by sparkling blue water and soft white sand.    

 

Or perhaps you envisioned drifting slowly down to 50 feet where you quietly observed a large 

hawksbill turtle resting on the bottom with its head sandwiched between branches of coral. You 

floated weightless in mid-water, hovering, as a silvery school of sennet sped by.  But wait!  The 

blockade!!!  What about the blockade?  We will get to that.  In the meantime - - - 

 

Every February for the past eight years I have joined friends in Akumal, Mexico for a week or 

more of  diving.  We dive with the Akumal Dive Shop (ADS).  And each year it is like coming 

home as we are warmly greeted by familiar faces from previous years.  ADS staff stay with the 

business for a long time, which says a lot (that is very good) about the operation.   
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Akumal is located on the Yucatan Peninsula  between Playa del Carmen and Tulum.  It was a 

very sleepy little village and is still a fairly quiet small town.  According to Wikipedia, Don Pablo 

Bush Romero founded it in 1958 as a community for scuba divers.  And while it is not the crazed, 

over-built, tourist-riddled, frenetically developed experience of Cancun or Playa del Carmen      

(my personal bias is showing) it is not such a sleepy little town any more.   

 

Mexico News Daily noted in April 2016 that ñAkumal has seen a sharp increase in the number of 

visitors: in 2008 the beach resort situated between Playa del Carmen and Tulum welcomed 

30,000 tourists. By 2014 that number had increased five-fold to 150,000 visitors.ò  The underwater           

environment, while still beautiful and rich with life, has also felt the pressure of increased visitors.    

 

During our stay in Akumal  each day begins as we 

gather gear from our assigned lockers at the Akumal 

Dive Shop and set it up on the tanks provided for us 

in the sunny, open courtyard that is just steps from 

the beach.  Divers and ADS staff carry the assembled 

kits down to the boat(s) bobbing in the shallow, blue 

water of Akumal Bay.   

 

A backwards roll off the side of the boat and our first 

dive begins.  This is the deepest dive of the day and 

typically offers the best visibility and the most vibrant, 

colorful and lively reefs.  Sites such as Tzimi-Ha 

Deep, Ak, and Aquarium provide vistas dotted by      

truly enormous barrel sponges and neon-colored tube 

sponges.   

 

A small person could fit into some of those barrel sponges!   I can never resist the temptation to 

peer inside in the hope of spotting a fish, crab or other creature nestled inside.  

 

The topography consists of coral and 

sponge encrusted ñcanyonsò inter-

spersed with sandy bottom.  We drift in 

mild current in 80- 100-foot visibility.  

Bright yellow crinoids, flurries of brilliant 

blue chromis, filefish, Queen triggerfish, 

black durgeon, and the occasional 

squid enliven the dive.           

Oh - - and also moray eels,  trumpet-

fish, parrotfish,  boxfish, cowfish, trunk-

fish, moray eels, barracuda, balloon-

fish, wrasse, hogfish, stingrays and 

more. The list goes on!   
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We also encounter invasive lionfish.  There are on-going 

efforts to control this population and we are sometimes 

joined on the boat by divers armed with lionfish spears/

poles.  They are on ñsearch and destroyò dive missions.    

 

One morning at ñAquariumò I was looking down, intently 

focused on composing a photo of a barrel sponge in the 

foreground with corals and blue  water behind.                 

I glanced up and noticed one of my buddies frantically 

signalling that I should look behind me.  Irritated at      

being interrupted I  turned my head and saw a 7-foot 

nurse shark swimming in my direction.  How loud can 

you scream underwater?   I donôt know the decibels.  

But scream in exhiliaration I did. Yee haw!!!   

 

 

 

True to the regionôs name, we also saw plenty of turtles.  Last year, we routinely came across very 

large turtles ï sadly noting that many of them had small growths on their eyes.  This year we saw 

fewer turtles overall and also fewer of the large turtles.  We did notice however that we were seeing 

a larger proportion of small turtles than in previous years.  
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All right.  Letôs get back to the blockade from last year.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Akumal, swimming with the sea turtles has become a huge tourist attraction,  Overcrowding of 

the bay with snorkel tours has led to environmental damage.  Combine this with a complicated 

mixture of political, economic and regulatory factorsðwith associated misunderstandings and    

confusion around efforts to restrict and regulate the businesses (and/or ñpirateò operations) which 

offer ñswim with the turtlesò packages  ð and you get ñflash-pointsò at various times.  Last yearôs 

protest action was of those times.   This is an overly simplistic explanation, but hopefully is          

adequate for some light reading in an entertaining newsletter artlicle!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Like the fable about the goose that laid the golden egg, the situation of Akumal and its turtles is 

not surprising.  Fortunately, there are strong efforts by local organizations and community mem-

bers, as well as federal agencies, for environmental protection and habitat restoration for the         

turtles as well as the reefs and eel grass beds.   






















